Draft Minutes for the Meeting of Birdingbury Parish Council

18th June 2013, held at The Birbury, Birdingbury
	Present
	

	
	Councillors: D Turner (Chair), I Tipton, G Davy, T Healey and C Morton, Borough Councillor Hazelton and County Councillor Roberts.

	In Attendance
	

	
	Joanna Bloomfield (Clerk) and one member of the public.


	  1.
	Welcome and apologies for absence.

Councillor Turner opened the meeting and welcomed those present.  There were no apologies for absence.


	  2.
	To accept apologies for absence.

There were no apologies for absence to accept.


	  3.
	Declarations of interest.

There were no declarations of interest.



	  4.
	Representations from the public.

There were no representations from the public.



	  5.
	Report from Borough Councillor Hazelton.

Councillor Hazelton noted that the barriers still up at the culvert which was being repaired on the Leamington Hastings Road and he will make sure it’s not forgotten.
Report from County Councillor Roberts.

Councillor Roberts reported:

· There is to be a county-wide consultation on speed limits on rural roads (started by Councillor Hazelton).  There were many inconsistences in speed limits which drivers use as an excuse for speeding.   This is partly a national approach as rural roads are seen as dangerous places to be.  The number of Road Traffic Accidents has gone up in the county during the last year.  Local Councils will be able to target particular roads, and it was hoped that all speed limits would be confirmed/changed at one go.   Councillors questioned whether national government should be lobbied to make the national speed limit on single carriageway roads a blanket 50mph and thus  drastically reduce the cost of replacing signs.
· The Police Commissioner has rural crime on his radar.  Much rural crime is unreported with missing items just being written off.  If something goes missing, please report it as it may be part of a trend.   Dunchurch Division is keen to keep rural crime on the agenda particularly monitoring response times so they don’t lapse due to cuts.  Response time slower in rural areas because of distances involved.  

· Gateways have been installed since the last meeting, please keep informed about roundels/dragon teeth, 30 mph repeaters.


	  6.
	Minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes of the Parish Council held on 21st May 2013 were unanimously approved and signed as a true record.



	  7.
	The Housing Needs Survey.   

The Clerk had contacted Midlands Rural Housing who had confirmed that the survey would not cost BPC anything and that it could be put on the 2013-14 list.   The Clerk was asked to contact them again and ask what to do next.
Action

Clerk to contact Midlands Rural Housing.

	  8.
	Neighbourhood Watch and No Rogue Trader signs.
With the erection of the new village gateways, Neighbourhood Watch and No Rogue Trader signs had been removed as no additional signs are allowed on Speed Limit signs.    The PCSO and Neighbourhood Watch co-ordinator are looking at funding for new signs.   It was proposed by the Chair that if costs were incurred, that the Birdingbury Parish Council  would pay.  This was unanimously agreed.  The Council expressed their appreciation of the work of the NHW co-ordinator in keeping villagers informed and the support that the No Rogue Trader Signs gave to villagers in saying ‘no’ to itinerant traders.


	  9.
	The Recreation Field.

Morrall Play had contacted the Clerk stating the Recreation Field inspection would take place during the week beginning 17th June.   Councillors asked for notice of time and date to work around.   Clerk to contact Morrall Play to ask for more specific timing.
Action

Clerk to contact Morrall Play.


	10.
	Bus Shelter.   

The Bus Shelter was officially opened on Saturday 1st June and a new seat dedicated to villagers David and Jackie Wescott, which Councillors felt was very appropriate.   It was a lovely day, lots of people were involved and the Scarecrow competition brought children and people rarely seen to the event.    

	11.
	Reports from Councillors.
Councillor Morton:  Sought assurance that access to the recreation field remains open during the Country Fair and that they carry their own insurance.  The Recreation Field Committee had signed off with the Country Fair before it was dissolved earlier this year.

Councillor Tipton:  Reported on the Cinema event held at the Birdingbury Club.   It had been remarkably good with over twenty people attending.  It was an experience they would definitely be repeating.  Councillors asked whether a children’s film could be screened, maybe on a Saturday afternoon but were informed that, according to the organizing company, these were poorly attended.  The screening did not quite cover costs but it was hoped future events would.  The chairs proved to be very uncomfortable, with lots of wriggling about.

Councillor Healey:  Asked whether the War Memorial could be cleaned.   It was last cleaned six years ago with a high-pressure hose.   The War Memorials Commission no longer recommended this and a villager who had tried to clean the memorial found it very hard going.   The Councillors discussed the possibility of paying for a professional repair and clean for the 1914 Centenary.    The Clerk was asked to explore the cost of repair/cleaning and whether any grants may be available from RBC or the War Memorials Commission.   
Action

Clerk to investigate repair and cleaning of War Memorial and whether grants are available.

	12.
	Correspondence requiring action (and not elsewhere on the agenda).
· A letter had been received from the PCC indicating a raise in the Allotment rent from £80 to £90.   Councillors discussed the possible reason for the increase of what amounts to 12.5% and felt that, on behalf of the Allotment Society which was a very diverse group of people, they should question the increase.   The Clerk was asked to reply to the PCC requesting an explanation of the rationale.
Action

Clerk to write to PCC.

	13.
	Financial Issues
13.1    The following cheques were approved for signing:
· Glasdon: bench and fixings, 000537 : £522.89
· Chris Barney: bus shelter materials, 000538 : £332.11
· G. Davy: bus shelter materials, 000539 : £45.97
· Clerk’s fees: May, 000540 : £159.74
· MFM Services: grass cutting, 000541 : £306.00 

· Richard Cutts: Willoughby Challenge Kit, 000542 : £50.00

· G. Davy: bench plaque,000543 : £25.00 

13.2    The financial statement was circulated

13.3    Bus Shelter.  The Councillors noted a small surplus in the Bus Shelter account and it was decided that the village should have a say in what should happens to this.   The Chair would mention it in the BirdSong report and seek suggestions.   It was also noted that as a small number of accounts were still outstanding, for the anchoring of the bench and tarring for the path, this will not be a significant amount.
Action

Chair to seek ideas for Bus Shelter surplus in BirdSong report.

	14.


	Planning Issues.
· R11/2061 – Birdingbury Fields Farm.  Councillors Turner and Morton made a site visit and spoke to the applicants.   It was agreed that the Council had no objection to the application but that a condition of agricultural use be applied if planning permission for a more permanent building be sought.  The Clerk was asked to convey this when replying.

· Councillors asked whether a planning application for the Old Stone Cottage had been received as planning notices were outside the property.   As no application had yet been received, the Clerk undertook to note the number and check.   It was agreed that once the application had been received that Councillors Healey and Davy would make the site visit. 
Action

Clerk to respond to Planning Application R11/2061

Clerk to note Planning Application no. on Old Stone Cottage. 



	15.
	Highways.
· Since the May meeting, the Village Gateways have been erected but the repeater speed limits, renewed roundels and dragon’s teeth markings near Munroes had yet to be finished.   The Clerk was asked to contact Graham Stanley about this, and bring to his attention there is a legal requirement for repeaters at the Main Street/Back Lane junction. 
Action

Clerk to contact Graham Stanley.



	16.
	Newcomers to the village.
· Councillor Turner confirmed that contact had been made with the new villagers in Back Lane.
· Councillor Turner agreed to visit new villagers in Main Street.
· Councillor Davy agreed to visit new villagers at The Orchards.



	17.
	Business considered urgent by the Chair (and not elsewhere on the Agenda).

There was no business considered urgent by the Chair.


	18.
	Date of next meeting.
The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on Tuesday 16 July 2013 at 7.30pm at the Birbury.

	
	There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting at 8.35pm

Signed ................................................................ (Chair)     
Date ..................................................................
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